DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 27, 2009
Members Present: Lardizzone, Kitson, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Keithley, Lank, Newstadt, Thompson, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Carroll, Harden, Sarg and Timberman
Staff Present: Davila and Reid
Guests: Rebecca Nelson and Rose Bonn (Delaware Hospice), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Ed Moczulski (LP Lo-DEL), Chris Portante and James Collins (SOS), David Rich (DOL), Renee Adams (EFTC), Bettylou Evans (American Legion), Liz Byers and WM Jiron (DAV)
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Lardizzone opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Ms. Nelson handed out brochures and provided a presentation about Delaware Hospice programs and grants. 

Mr. Rich provided an update on the progress of the 2009 Delaware Veterans Stand Down & Employment Expo.
Mr. Reid provided the monthly update on the Delaware Veterans Home.  Everyone was invited to attend the Pavilion Groundbreaking Ceremony on November 11, 2009.  Mr. Reid announced his resignation as the Veterans Home Administrator. 
Ms. Adams provided information concerning the third annual “Holidays with our Veterans” Dinner scheduled for December 20, 2009, 12:00 – 4:00 pm, at the DAV Building in Camden, DE. 

MOTION BY KEITHLEY TO ACCEPT SEPTEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Wasson reported they held a Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) meeting at the Northern Cemetery on October 14, 2009.  The VA check presentation ceremony at the Southern Cemetery was well attended by the Commission.  

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Chairman Lardizzone reported that they are planning to meet with legislators in January 2010.
PERSONNEL
Commissioner Thompson reported that they have received permission to hire a Cemetery Administrator for the Southern Cemetery.  The Personnel Committee will meet to conduct interviews and fill the position as soon as possible.
PUBLIC RELATIONS
Commissioner Weir provided information concerning the “Wreaths Across America” program and sponsorship. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Corsa (VVA) – Chapter 850 in Kent County will have a Groundbreaking Ceremony for the Vietnam Memorial on November 11, 2009.  Chapter 546 in Sussex County, in conjunction with the senior organizations of VFW, is in the process of opening a new veterans club. 
Evans (American Legion) – Their organization is getting ready for their annual Halloween Party and working on Veterans Day Ceremonies.  Their Department Christmas Party will be held on December 12, 2009. 
Goss (KWVA) – They hosted a golf tournament in September that raised approximately $16,200. The money, combined with previously raised funds, total slightly over $20,000, will be donated to the Chaplains Fund at Walter Reed Hospital in December 2009. 
Kitson (VFW) – Their next Council Meeting will be held the 2nd Monday of November at Legislative Hall. The Military Order of the Cootie will hold their annual Tomb Trek at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier in Washington, DC on the first full weekend of November. The VFW Eastern States Conference will be held the following weekend in Ocean City, MD. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – The DAV will donate two trailers of new clothing and sleeping bags for the Stand Down on October 31, 2009. 
Newstadt (JWV) – The JWV has approved the purchase of seven television mounts for the VA Hospital in Wilmington. 
Thompson (MCL) – Their next Department meeting will be held in January 2010. The MCL will be hosting the bridge ceremony this Veterans Day.
Weir (AMVETS) – They will be involved with the Stand Down on October 31, 2009. 
Commissioner Weir provided a reminder about Delaware Military Heritage Day on November 7, 2009, at Fort DuPont.  On November 11, 2009, there will be a presentation by the Vietnam veterans about the book, “Vietnam Mail Bag”, at the Delaware History Museum. 

NEW BUSINESS

MOTION BY VICE-CHAIRMAN KITSON TO MOVE THE COMMISSION MEETING DATES TO THE THIRD TUESDAY OF EACH MONTH, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 2010, SECONDED BY LANK, MOTION CARRIED. 
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION

Commissioner Newstadt wanted to clarify that the Commission does not want to control the Delaware Veterans Home; they want to provide legitimate input that will help the Home service the veterans the best it can.
Chairman Lardizzone announced that the President signed the new two-year VA budget.  He also stated that the veterans health care will not be affected by the proposed new health care system.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
NOVEMBER 24, 2009 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE
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